

Pinnacle Canyon Academy

210 North 600 East, Price, UT 84501 (435) 613-8102 (435) 613-8105 (fax)

March. 2020

IMPORTANT INFORMATION REGARDING SCHOOL AND COVID-19

Dear Pinnacle Parents & Guardians:

Pinnacle Canyon Academy will follow all recommendations of our local health department with regards to COVID-19. We are currently making preparations to support our students in the event of a school closure. We are collecting information about internet access and devices that can connect to the internet. Teachers are preparing work for distance learning with our students. We will be sending home all the information for your student to connect with online learning. Here's how you can help:

- ➤ If your phone number or email address has changed, please contact the school immediately. IT IS IMPORTANT THAT WE CAN REACH YOU!
- ➤ Work with your child's teacher(s) to have regular contact regarding school work.
- Listen to all SchoolMessenger texts and phone calls.
- > Follow the school's Facebook page @pinnaclecanyonschools
- Regularly check our webpage (<u>www.pcaschool.com</u>) for updates. CHECK IT REGULARLY PLEASE.

In the event that school closes for a period of time to lessen the effects of the coronavirus, the following plan is in place for every school family:

- ➤ Each family will be sent home a school iPad and charger to use for completion of your child's schoolwork.
- ➤ Each child's teacher will coordinate your child's education through the ZOOM app (teleconferencing app) which is downloaded on the iPad.
- Each family will receive a list of contact information for school personnel. Every child in the Elementary will receive a school email address. If your child has an Individualized Education Plan (IEP) or has extra services, you can call anyone on the school contact list for extra help.
- Elementary students will also receive a bag that will include: all logins/passwords for online apps and programs, packets for Language Arts and Math, sight word cards, flash cards, books to read and their library book(s).

We plan to continue to communicate with our families as we navigate this health issue. We appreciate your support.

Roberta Hardy Chief Administrative Officer/Secondary Principal Melissa Jeppson Elementary Principal